


 
The designation of the Apostle Islands as a national park will have a positive impact on our local 
economy, bringing more visitors to the area who contribute to local businesses, including 
hotels, restaurants, shops, and recreational services. Increased tourism will create new job 
opportunities, stimulate economic growth, and support the livelihoods of many residents in the 
Bayfield area and beyond. For example, a National Park Service study found that communities 
within 60 miles of a national park saw an average increase in tourism spending by 14%, with 
related job growth of 11%. 
 
In summary, national park status will raise the profile of the Apostle Islands on a national and 
international level, drawing attention to the unique attractions and recreational opportunities 
they offer. As the Wisconsin State Senator of this area, I wholeheartedly support this legislation 
and I urge the subcommittee to consider the conservation and economic benefits it will bring to 
our citizens today and in future generations. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 


